
BUFFKIN LAW OFFICE 
Patrick Buffkin, President 

3520 Apache Dr. 
Raleigh, NC 27609 

pbuffkin@gmail.com 
 

June 28, 2022 

Ms. A. Shonta Dunston 

Chief Clerk 

North Carolina Utilities Commission 

4326 Mail Service Center 

Raleigh, NC 27699-4300 

Via electronic filing only 

 

RE: Second Status Report on Compliance with Meter Replacement Requirement 

(NCUC Docket No. W-1034, Sub 8 and 10) 

 

Dear Ms. Dunston: 

 
Please accept this letter for filing in the above-captioned dockets as Water Resources, Inc.’s 

Second Status Report on Compliance with Meter Replacement Requirement.  

 

The purpose of this letter is to provide a further update to the Commission on the progress that 

Water Resources, Inc. (“Water Resources”) made to comply with Ordering Paragraph No. 1 of the 

Commission’s Order Ruling on Motion for Clarification, Holding Complaint in Abeyance, and 

Requiring Public Staff investigation, which was issued in the above-captioned docket on 

September 21, 2021. On February 18, 2022, Water Resources filed a letter regarding the status of 

compliance with the meter replacement requirement of the Commission’s September 21, 2021 Order. 

That letter stated, in summary, that as of February 18, 2022, all meters in Rocky River Plantation 

have been replaced, except two, and that those two remaining meters were scheduled to be replaced 

the following day (February 19, 2022). Finally, the letter stated that if the replacement of the final 

two meters was not accomplished on February 19, 2022, Water Resources would provide a further 

update to the Commission. 

 

For the avoidance of doubt and confusion, and for the sake of having a full record in this 

proceeding, Water Resources provides this second status report on compliance with the meter 

replacement requirement. The remaining two meters referenced in Water Resources’ letter dated 

February 18, 2022, were replaced on February 19, 2022, two days prior to the deadline established by 

the Commission. Thus, Water Resources believes and will assume, absent further direction from the 

Commission, that this requirement has been satisfied. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Patrick Buffkin 

 

Buffkin Law Office 

Counsel for Water Resources, Inc. 

mailto:pbuffkin@gmail.com

